
March 21st, 2023

The Honorable Kay Granger Chairwoman
Committee on Appropriations
H-305, the Capitol
Washington, D.C. 20515

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro
Ranking Member
Committee on Appropriations
1036 Longworth HOB
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro,

I am requesting funding forRegional 9-1-1 Technology Project in fiscal year 2024. The entity to receive
funding for this project is the Village of Oak Lawn, located at 9446 Raymond Avenue, Oak Lawn IL 60453.
The funding would be used for an upgraded technology infrastructure project of the regional 9-1-1 center.
The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the Regional 9-1-1 center is responsible for
all 911 calls and dispatches emergency responders to 14 local police and fire departments. The project
includes necessary upgrades to the PSAPs integrated radio console infrastructure.

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized in section
1701(b)(8) of the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 (34 U.S.C. § 10381(b)(8)).

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.

Sincerely,

Sean Casten
Member of Congress
Illinois 6th Congressional District


